
Dear Chair Larson and members of the Judiciary Committee, 
 
I strongly oppose House Concurrent Resolution 3013. My wife and I met in 2009 and were 
fortunate enough to get married in North Dakota in 2015. Our marriage doesn't affect anyone 
else, and it's disturbing that our rights are being debated. 
 
We have the same rights as any other couple, and passing this resolution would strip us of 
those rights, granting them exclusively to other individuals. This goes against the fundamental 
principles of equality and justice. 
 
As stated in our nation's Declaration of Independence, every individual has the unalienable right 
to life, liberty, and the pursuit of happiness. These rights apply to all, not just some. 
 
I urge you not to pass HCR 3013. It's crucial that we protect the rights of all individuals, 
regardless of their sexual orientation. 
 
Thank you for your time. 
 
Sincerely, 
Annie Gagner 
 


